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President’s Report
By Ron Haskell

Upcoming Events
By Rob Skinner

Cal Poly Pumpkin Festival
October 6-7, Saturday and Sunday
Setup at 6:30 a.m., Showtime 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.
This is Cal Poly’s big show, and WAPA supports it for both 
days of the opening weekend.  Our location is right at the 
entrance, so we get the best flow of spectators, both coming 
and going.  It’s a FUN event.  Bob Smith is organizing this, and 
needs help in the run-up to show day.  Call him at 
909-435-9978.   

Glendora Pumpkin Festival 
October 20, Saturday
Show 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Setup no earlier 
than 7 a.m.
WAPA will be grinding corn, please call Bob Smith to place 
your order 909-435-9978.
Directions: 210 exit Grand Avenue and go north to Mauna Loa 
Avenue. Then turn right until the street dead ends. Go 
through the flood control gates approximately 150 yards.  
John DeLazzaro (714-412-2541) is the chairman.  

Flabob Airport Veteran’s Day Event
November 10, Saturday
There will be planes, cars, engines and tractors at this year’s 
Veteran’s Day event. Setup by 8:00 a.m. The cafe will be open 
throughout the event. The address is 4130 Mennes Avenue, 
Riverside. We will be located between the two long hangars. 
Don Young will be chairing this event.

Fall on the Farm at the Fairplex
November 18, Sunday
Setup at 6:30 a.m., Showtime 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.
WAPA’s recent participation at an event for school kids at the 
Fairplex created a lot of enthusiasm for our club.  There is 
another event at the Fairplex, Fall on the Farm, and we’ve 
been invited to attend.  It’s a family-oriented event intended 
to educate the spectators about our agricultural industry. We 
will be entering the Fairplex from a new gate.  Enter through 
Gate 17 off McKinley Avenue.

I know you all are looking forward to the most important 
WAPA meeting of the year, THE ANNUAL MEETING, 
October 13. This is when our election chairman, Roger 
Hahn will announce the list of candidates for each 
position, and the floor will be opened for nominations 
from the members.  I know each of you are anxious to 
prepare your campaigns to hold the coveted offices. 

As you see from the pictures in this issue, the windmill 
is up at Cal Poly.  A BIG thanks to all involved especially 
Larry Madole who gave up a large portion of his day to 
operate the reach fork lift.  The windmill is already 
spinning in the wind and will be pumping water soon. 

The new hay ride wagon has been delivered to Cal Poly 
and is ready for painting and installing the deck.  It 
should be ready to haul passengers for the Pumpkin 
Festival, now let's just hope it can make the sharp U turn 
at the half way point with a load of people.  The tractors 
and wagons are back from the Fairplex, giving rides 
during the LA County Fair.  Thanks to the hard working 
drivers for keeping the tractors running and the wagons 
following.  Side note: tractor 1, golf cart 0.

Just got word today that we are set for the Veterans Day 
show at Flabob Airport.  It seems to always be one of 
our better attended shows and a lot of fun.  My wife just 
informed me that I will not be attending as we will be on 
a cruise in the Eastern Caribbean.

That's all for now, hope to see most of you at the 
Pumpkin Festival.
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South Pasadena Car Show Report
Ken Evans, Reporter

On Sunday, September 16, 2018, a dedicated small group 
of WAPA members joined South Pasadena in celebrating 
their 14th Annual Tournament of Roses Cruz’n for Roses 
Hot Rod and Classic Car Show.  It is a fundraiser for their 
self-built Rose Parade float.  WAPA has participated in 
this show from the beginning of the event.  

The WAPA members present were Ron Haskell showing 
his 5 hp Frisco Standard marine engine.  He also brought 
the pedal power water pump that was enjoyed by the 
public.  Arriving with Ron was Merle Morse showing an 
International Model LB 1½ hp fully enclosed engine belted 
to a post drill press.  Merle also had a 2 hp Associated 
that was water cooled.  And then we had Ken and Larry 
Evans with their 1¾ hp air cooled United belted to the 
mystery Duro pump.  The mystery is that the catch 
bucket never fills or empties, it just stays at one level, 
except for splashing out a bit.  What is disappointing is 
that we only used up half of the space allotted to us.  
Next year I would like to see more participation from the 
members.  Although we only had four engines, we were 
able to stretch it out and the sponsors were very happy 
with the display.  

Thank you, guys, for 
showing up and 
participating.  

Hay Rides at LA County Fair 2018
By Bob Smith

Cal Poly was asked to give hay rides at the fair on Saturdays 
and Sundays. WAPA was asked to drive the tractor. We both 
accepted so we started to prep the wagon and 2 tractors to 
take to the fairgrounds. 

We chose the 
restored and 
painted 1948 John 
Deere A and 1953 
John Deere 50. We 
filled them with 
water, gas and oil, 
and greased all 
the zerk fittings. 
With a pilot car 
leading and 
following we drove 
both tractors with wagons from the tractor shop on south 
campus of Cal Poly to the fairgrounds. All went well with no 
issues. On the first day of the fair the rides went well with 
attendance kind of low. Towards the end of the day the 
tractor acted like the carburetor needed adjusting but 
adjusting didn’t seem to help. I contacted Ron and he said 
he had a spare carburetor so I picked it up early Sunday 
morning and went to the fairgrounds to install it. Lance and 
Tim showed up to drive that day and the A seemed to be 
running a little better. During the day it started to act up 
and died. They pushed it aside and brought out the JD 50. 
It ran great but the water pump was leaking so badly that 
they had to put 2 gallons of water in after each trip. 

The following Wednesday Ron and Jim checked out the A 
and discovered the rotor has a broken spring clip and was 
flopping around and grinding into the contacts on the cap. 
We put the tractor on Ron’s trailer and took it back to Cal 
Poly. Friday morning Leroy and I went to the tractor shop 
and prepped another 1951 John Deere A and drove it to the 
fairgrounds. That tractor did fine for the Saturday and 
Sunday hay rides. Magneto parts are on order for the A and 
a water pump is on order for the 50. Two more projects to 
add to our growing list of things to work on this winter.

FOR SALE 
C H and E, 5 hp, Hit and miss on steel cart, 
runs good.  This engine runs counter-clockwise.  
$1600, Danny Ponce 323-605-8404.

FOR SALE 
Gus Lukrofka has a friend by the name of Tim.  He 
wants to sell several items: 
 Stover engine $400 
 Wheel horse tractor $300 
 Wooden wagon $100 

We have no further information.  If interested 
please call Tim at 502-947-6052.



Western Antique Power Associates
Minutes of the Board of Directors

September 1, 2018

Board Members Present Ron Haskell, Dave Stockton, Jim Davis, Joe Siddons, Lance Wilson 
Board Members Absent Carey Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Don Young, Rob Skinner, Bob Smith (present, but driving 

tractors for Cal Poly)
Members Present LeRoy Overstreet, Gary Provensal, Tim Neely, Dick Bouma, Lance Bryant, John & Valerie 

DeLazzaro, Paul Montgomery, Jim Treadwell, Merle Morse, Dan Kato, Phil Sigmon, Sue 
Bradley, Tom Millett, Roger Hahn, Danny & Joann Ponce, Steven Mandell

Visitors Kevin Pack  
Call to Order President Ron Haskell called the meeting to order at 9:01 AM. 
Flag Salute Led by President Ron Haskell
President Ron Haskell welcomed all in attendance and encouraged the membership to participate in 

discussions. Ron reported that Marshall Skinner, father of Rob Skinner and lifetime WAPA 
member, passed away recently, and that a sale of some of his items will be held on Sunday, 
Sept. 2. Ron feels that several of those items, namely a Black & Decker valve grinding 
machine and a Sioux valve grinding set up might prove beneficial to WAPA in the future, 
and asked the membership as well as the Board for input. WAPA will purchase said items 
for $1,500.00 from Marshall's estate. 

Vice President Carey Stockton absent; no report.
Secretary Motion by Dave Stockton to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on 

August 4, 2018, second by Jim Davis with all in favor, and entered into record without 
correction. 

Treasurer Kelley Garcia absent; no report
Membership Jim Davis furnished the September report as follows; total membership at 166, total paid at 

128 (100%). Jim sadly reported that three WAPA life members passed away recently, these 
being Bill Lesovsky, Marshall Skinner, and Joe Giocomarra. WAPA life member Bill Ward has 
suffered a stroke and has offered several items to the club. Jim offers his thanks to Dave 
Pasillas for volunteering to take over the office of Membership Director for next year.

Purchasing Lance Wilson had new WAPA shirts for sale which proved to be a hot item. 
Show Director Rob Skinner absent. Upcoming shows are: Pasadena "Cruising for the Roses" on Sunday, 

Sept. 16; Duarte Route 66 on Saturday, Sept. 22 on motion to sanction by President 
Haskell, second by Dave Stockton; Fairplex on Friday & Saturday, Oct. 5 & 6; Cal-Poly 
Pumpkin Festival on Saturday & Sunday, Oct. 6 & 7; Glendora Pumpkin Festival on Saturday, 
Oct. 20 on motion to sanction by President Haskell, second by Joe Siddons.

Library Joe Siddons had nothing to report.
Safety Director Don Young absent; no report.
Museum Director Bob Smith absent; no report 
Editor Carol Haskell welcomes new articles, stories, ads, etc. and needs articles of interest for 

inclusion in the newsletter. She appreciates the good articles submitted recently.
Cal Poly The windmill project is awaiting a crane to upright the structure.  
Riverside Citrus Grove Project   Ron Haskell and a small crew have been putting the finishing touches on their scope 

of the work, and the state will be working on building a road to the site as well as a 
structure for farm machinery, and so on.

Announcements The Oct. meeting date has been moved forward to the second Saturday of the month, Oct. 
13, so as not to conflict with events on Oct. 6.

Adjournment 9:54 AM
Next Meeting October 13, 2018 at 9:00 AM

Dave Stockton, Secretary

October birthdays
David Christensen 
Derek Christensen 
Eric Hazelwood 
Beverly Helm 
Gregg Hoel 

Bruce Marian 
Mark Panzone 
Francine Rippy 
Giles Rolands

Happy  
     Birthday!
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Kelley Garcia 
1721 Brookdale Ave 
La Habra, CA  90631-3229 
cahaskell@me.com 

2018 WAPA Officers 
PresidentRon Haskell
Vice PresidentCarey Stockton
TreasurerKelley Garcia
SecretaryDave Stockton
MembershipJim Davis
SafetyDon Young
Show DirectorRob Skinner
LibrarianJoe Siddons
PurchasingLance Wilson
Museum DirectorBob Smith
EditorCarol Haskell

Note and plea from the editor
By Carol Haskell

Next year will be my 7th year of putting together the monthly Hit N Miss.  So 
many of you have said how much you appreciate my work, and I’m thankful 
for your words of encouragement.  Being that this is my 6th year with the 
H&M it’s time for me to step down and let someone else do it.  If any of you 
have an interest in working with this fine club please speak up.  You can 
notify either me by email (cahaskell@me.com) or Ron.
Thanks for all your support, Carol

Update on Minneapolis-Moline 
Restoration
By Bob Smith

Master painter Lance Wilson shows off his 
talent and puts a fresh coat of silver paint 
on the rear wheels of the Mini-Mo. In 
preparation the wheels were lightly sand 
blasted and primed. The tires were 
protected with some masking tape and 
paper. Slowly we are making progress. 
The show season is winding down so we 
can spend more time on these projects.

Pictures from the 48th District 
Agriculture Association 
Presentation at the Los 
Angeles County Fairgrounds.
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WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
YEARLY MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

2019 
Now is the time to renew your W.A.P.A. membership for another year.  All memberships are due in  
January.  The dues are $35.00 per year.  If both husband and spouse are members, spouses dues are only $25.00.   
A combined amount would then be $60.00. 
If you are 80 years or older and qualify as a life member, you are not required to pay dues. 

To pay by PAYPAL see W.A.P.A. web site at http://wapa.us/contact.html and hit the “Pay Now” button. 

Life members are also requested to provide a completed Form. 

NAME____________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY___________________________STATE____________ZIP+4___________________________ 

HOME PHONE________________WORK________________CELL__________________________ 

E-MAIL___________________________________________________________________________ 

Birth Date (month & year) _________________          Spouse if Member    Birth Date (month &year)______________________ 

I CERTIFY THAT I WILL ADHERE TO THE BYLAWS, GUIDELINES AND SAFETY ORDERS OF THE 
WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES, INC. 

SIGNED_____________________SIGNED______________________Date_______________ 
             (Member)                    (Spouse if Member) 

FEES:  $35.00 PER YEAR.   Free if 80 years or older after 5 years of paid membership. 
O    I am enclosing a check number_________payable to Western Antique Power Associates 
O    I am a life member (over 80 years and have been a WAPA member for more than 5 years) 
O    I am paying by PAYPAL 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

QUESTIONS?    Contact:     Dave Pasillas 
    14613 Sunnymead Dr. 
    La Mirada, Ca. 90638 
    562 708-1554 
    chiefbob06@gmail.com 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Office use only 
Check:  _______   #:  ______   Date:   ______________ 
Cash: ________   Date: _______   Card Given:   In person   ____   Mail

http://wapa.us/contact.html
http://wapa.us/contact.html


Cal Poly windmill project

City of Duarte Salute to Route 66


